## **ECCKET OFFICE COPY**





Department of Mineral Engineering College of Earth and Mineral Sciences

January 16, 1991

(814) 865-3437 FAX (814) 865-3248 104 Mineral Sciences Building The Pennsylvania State University University Park, PA 16802

Dr. Richard Niemeier Director Division of Standards Development and Technology Transfer 4676 Columbia Parkway, C-14 Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

Subject: Solicitation in the November 13, 1990 Federal Register regarding publications related to occupational exposure to coal dust.

Dear Dr. Niemeier:

Enclosed is a set of eight (8) volumes on respirable dust produced in the Generic Mineral Technology Center for Respirable Dust (GTCRD). Enclosed also is the 1990 Status Report of the GTCRD, a copy of the proceedings of the International Symposium on Respirable Dust in the Mineral Industries held at The Pennsylvania State University in October, 1986, and a publication put out in co-operation with the U.S. Bureau of Mines titled U.S. Bureau of Mines, Respirable Dust Program "An Overview of Accomplishments and Future Research Needs". We are assembling papers from the Third Symposium on Respirable Dust in the Mineral Industries held in Pittsburgh, Pa. in October 1990, hosted by the Respirable Dust Center in conjunction with USBM, NIOSH, MSHA and ACGIH. We will provide a set of these papers to you at a later date.

Dr. Gregory R. Wagner, Director, Division of Respiratory Disease Studies, NIOSH, Morgantown, WV., is a member of the Respirable Dust Center Research Council and a number of the Respirable Dust Center personnel have NIOSH affiliation.

It is a pleasure to supply this material to you. If we may be of further assistance, we can be reached at (814-863-4487).

Robert L. Frantz

Associate Dean for Continuing Education and Industry Programs Co-Director, Generic Mineral

Technology Center for Respirable Dust

cc: Dr. Ronald Munson

Dr. Gregory Wagner

Dr. Pramod Thakur

Dr. Frank Saus

Ms. Eileen Kuempel

Enclosures

RLF/miggual Opportunity University